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Message from Ms Leyla Mohamoud
Dear Parents/Guardians

Assalamu Alaykum Wr. Wb.

Welcome back to Term 2 and a special
welcome to the new families who have
joined us this term. We are looking forward
to an exciting term filled with lots of learning
and opportunities for you to find out what

your child is learning and even providing feedback on their
progress. We hope that all families were able to take advantage
of participating in a Parent Teacher interview. Gaining an
understanding of your child’s progress and the learning goals
that teachers are setting can assist you in working with the
teacher to support your child’s learning throughout the year.
Thank you to our staff for all of the preparation for these
interviews. Welcome to Kirsten Villanueva the school nurse who
is replacing Ms. Bell. We wish Ms Maria our school Nurse a
smooth labour due in four weeks.

Term 1 was a very busy time for everyone as it was also a short
term. We are now ready to settle into some solid learning time.
We need to have your child at school every day, on time, to
enable them to engage with classroom teaching and learning.
When the 99 Names of Allah (SWT) starts to play, that is the
time for children to go to their classrooms, say goodbye to
mum/dad/carer and be in the room ready to learn when the bell
goes. Learning time is highly valued and students need to be in
their room and ready for learning. If you need to catch up with
your child’s teacher, please make a time to sit down with them
to allow the time needed to discuss your child, we value your
partnership with us and want to respond professionally with you
about your child.

As Ramadan will be approaching us very soon I would first
like to take this opportunity to say Ramadan Mubarak earlier,
and a friendly reminder to provide your children with enough
sleep time and avoid too much sweet food. Children react to
these two things dramatically and if not kept under control their

learning can be disrupted for a whole month and we will all
find it difficult to bring it back to normal. Your cooperation is
appreciated.

Leyla Mohamoud
Head of Campus

AFFIRMATION OF DEMOCRATIC
PRINCIPLES and PRACTICES

The Australian International Academy
of Education declares and affirms that
school programmes and leading
practices embrace the following
important principles:

1. The promotion of peace, harmony
and understanding through
intercultural interactions.

2. All Australians have equal rights before the law.
We reject any form(s) of discrimination based on
race, religion or gender.

3. The rule of law and respect for the rights of
others.

4. The values of fairness, openness, sharing and
giving a hand, looking after neighbours, tolerance,
understanding and acceptance.

5. People are free to choose and practice their
religions. But we reject those who preach violence
and hatred in the name of any religion.

6. The right of individuals to enjoy freedom of
speech, expression and association. But we reject
verbal and written abuses and transgressions
against others under the cover of freedom of
speech and expression.
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7. The Australian system of democratically elected
governments and councils is the best that serves
the interest of all Australians.

Mr. Salah Salman
Academy Head

Supercare Pharmacies
Supercare Pharmacies is a Victorian Government initiative
which supports selected pharmacies to operate 24/7. They
offer private dedicated consulting rooms with a registered nurse
in attendance from 6.00pm to 10.00pm every evening to tend
to minor injury and illness. You do not need a Medicare card or
an appointment to access this service.

A Supercare Pharmacy has recently opened near King Khalid
Islamic College at Coburg Pharmacy 4 Less, 1 Louisa Street,
Coburg. If faced with an unwell child after-hours, parents can
have peace of mind knowing that a pharmacist and dedicated
nursing service are available locally; and may help avoid the
long wait times often faced when visiting a hospital emergency
department.

Foodbank Donation Drive
Dear Parents,

Assalamu Alaikum Wr. Wb.

This year during the lead up to Ramadan and in the month of
Ramadan we will be participating in the “Food Bank Donation
Drive”. We hope to help the needy in our community with basic
food items such as canned food and non-perishable items
listed below. We believe this is one way to teach our children
the importance of helping those in need in our community.

The types of food items you can donate include:

Your child can bring the donated food to the front office by the
15th of June 2018.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Australian Early Development Census
Between May and August this year, our school will be taking
part in the Australian Early Development Census (AEDC), which
is a nationwide census of early childhood development and
helps our school and community understand how children are
developing before they start school, what is being done well,
and what can be improved. The AEDC is an Australian
Government initiative run by the Department of Education and
Training.

Children do not need to do anything to be included in the
census and will attend class as usual. During the census,
teachers record information (including children’s names and
dates of birth) based on their knowledge and observations of
each child in their class. The questions to be used by the AEDC
in the upcoming collection are available at www.aedc.gov.au/
instrument.

Once all schools participating in the AEDC have provided their
information, and the AEDC is completed, some of the data
collected is compiled and made available publicly as
de-identified data, i.e., data that does not include any children’s
names, ages, addresses or schools.

This data can be very useful for a wide variety of policy, analysis,
and statistical and research purposes, so it is provided to a
number of bodies, including government and non-government
education departments and organisations, independent school
systems and researchers. Some of these organisations may
also link AEDC data with information from other organisations
(such as health departments) to improve programs and policies
for young children. When the data is linked with other data,
extreme care is taken to ensure individual children cannot be
identified.

As so much can be learned about children’s development
through the AEDC, the privacy of children participating in it is
of paramount importance. To ensure that all of the information
collected is handled properly, the AEDC is managed in
accordance with the Australian Privacy Principles (APPs). The
APPs regulate the collection, use, disclosure and storage of
personal information by Australian government agencies, and
some private sector organisations, and is part of the Privacy Act
1998 (Cth). APPs also form part of applicable state and territory
privacy legislation and policies.

The system used by the AEDC to collect and collate the
information is a secure site and children’s information is kept
secure at all times. Your child’s data will not be used for any

• Canned food items such as tuna or salmon.

• Canned baked beans.

• Canned pineapple / Spaghetti.

• Dried foods such as beans.

• Canned soups

• Rice, flour, cereal, noodles, sugar tea, coffee etc.
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other purpose than described in this letter and the Privacy
Statement contained on the AEDC website in the link below.
You can see how data was collected and presented in 2009,
2012 and 2015 by visiting the link below. Data from the 2018
collection will be presented in a similar way.

http://www.aedc.gov.au/privacy

http://www.aedc.gov.au/data

This year’s AEDC is a great opportunity for everyone including
parents, local communities, schools and other agencies to work
together to bring long-lasting benefits to children and their
families. If you would like more information about the AEDC,
please refer to frequently asked questions section on the AEDC
website or phone 1800 092 548.

http://www.aedc.gov.au/

Library News
Welcome back to Term 2 which consists of eleven weeks so
it’ll be quite a long haul but as the weather mellows and turns
towards winter, it’s a great time to think about how to keep
ourselves entertained and energised throughout the term. From
the library’s point of view we urge the children to take on board
the Premier’s Reading Challenge and are pleased that some
of our students are prepared to give it a go!! There’s nothing
more satisfying than curling up by a warm fire/heater enjoying
a great book which takes you worlds away! We will also be
having the National Simultaneous Storytime in May and this
year the story is “Hickory, Dickory Dash” by Tony Wilson which
we hope the children will enjoy! The Primary library staff takes
this opportunity to welcome you all back for Term 2; and please
feel free to respond to our blog: aiaprimarylibrary.com.

Literacy
Dear Parents and Caregivers,

The students at AIA follow a vigorous writing program. Every
term, each year level focuses on particular text types that
relates to the Transdisciplinary Theme or Unit of Inquiry. The
following is a brief outline of the Writing Text Types your child
will be undertaking in TERM 2.

PREP: Written Description, Recount & Text Response (through
reflections). They will also be exposed Exposition writing. There
will be an end of term 2 post- test for Recount and Description
writing.

YEAR ONE: Written Description, Factual and Personal Recount
& Text Response (through reflections). They will also be
exposed the Explanation text type. There will be an end of term
2 post- test for Recount and Description writing.

YEAR TWO: Written Description, Narrative, Text Response &
Exposition. They will also be exposed the Explanation. There will
be an end of term 2 post- test for Exposition & Narrative.

YEAR THREE: Exposition (essay form), Narrative, Description
& Text Response (through reflections). There will be an end of
term 2 post- test for Exposition & Narrative.

*NAPLAN assessment in May.

YEAR 4: Description, Narrative, Explanation, Information
Report & Text Response (through reflections). There will be an
end of term 2 post- test for Exposition & Narrative.

YEAR 5: Continuation with Exposition writing, Narrative
(including Description) & Text Response (through reflections).
The Exhibition Unit will encompass a variety of Text Types, with
a particular focus on Explanation & Information report writing.
There will be an end of term 2 post- test for Exposition &
Narrative.

*NAPLAN assessment in May.

Feel free to ask your child’s teacher what you can do at home
to help with your child’s writing.

GOOD WAYS TO SUPPORT WRITING AT HOME

Follow these tips to support your child’s writing at home.

Provide a place for your child to write.

The area should be an area that is quiet and well lit. Stock
the “writing centre” with supplies such as paper, pencils and
crayons. You can also gather family photos and magazines in
the centre that can be used as story starters.

Read, read, read!

The best activity to improve writing is reading. If your child
reads good books, he will be a better writer. Reading exposes
students to general vocabulary, word study and
content-specific vocabulary. Through reading, students see a
variety of authors’ techniques that they can use in their own
writing.

Encourage your child to keep a reflective journal.

This is excellent writing practice, as well as a good outlet for
venting feelings. Encourage your child to write about things that
happen at home and school. This reflective journal can be used
to develop the “senses” of writing. Have your child write about
what they saw, heard or felt on a trip or adventure. Provide
experiences in your community that will interest your child and
spark her writing. Especially encourage your child to write about
personal feelings — pleasures as well as disappointments.
When reading your child’s journal (only if your child invites you
to, of course), share your own feelings and ideas paired with
positive feedback about your child’s writing.

Provide authentic writing opportunities for your child.

Have your child write their own thank-you notes, party
invitations and letters to family. Let your child make the grocery
list. Finding a pen pal for your child would make writing “real.”
Helping children make the connection between writing and the
“real” world will increase an interest in writing.

Be a writing role model.

Make sure your child sees you as a writer. Point out times that
you use writing to communicate with others. Discuss authentic
writing in the community such as articles and letters in the
newspaper, on billboards or in written advertisements. Discuss
the purpose of the writing and the target audience. When your
child writes, you should write. You can schedule a day of the
week that you will turn off the television and share your writing.
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Start a vocabulary notebook.

Teach your child new words each week and encourage her to
use them. Make it into a game and give points for using the
new words. Your child can keep a vocabulary notebook and get
rewarded for the number of new words learned. The words will
begin to appear like magic in their oral language and writing.

Ask questions.

Always ask your child questions when they write. Ask specific
questions about your child’s writing such as: “How did that
happen?” “How did that make you feel?” “Can you tell me more
about that…?” “What are some other words you could use to
describe…?”

Help your child publish his/her writing.

Share their writing with others, place it on the refrigerator or
encourage her to write for kids’ magazines. When your child’s
writing is published in a children’s book, they will be on their
way to becoming lifelong writers and authors.

Enza Sacco
Literacy Coordinator & Coach
Students with Additional Needs Coordinator

Cub Scouts
Towards the end of Term 1, the Cub Scout
Committee held a Trash and Treasure
Market in the Foyer of our Library.

We would like to thank-you all for your
support for our Trash and Treasure Market
for our Cub Scouts.

It was a fun event and cubs were able to
assist to help raise funds for their pack.

An amazing $355.10 was raised over a period of a few days
during lunch times and after school.

On behalf of our Cub Scout Committee, our Cub Scouts and
Leaders

thank-you once again for your support.

Kindest regards
Iman – AIA Coburg Group Leader

Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea
Dear Parents / Guardians,

Assalamu Alaikum Wr. Wb.

Event 1

We would like to invite you to our AustraliaÕsBiggest Morning
Tea, which will be held on Monday 7th May .

You are invited to attend a special assembly in our Hall at
9.00am. You will be greeted by our lovely parent volunteers
and treated to an informative session by a wonderful volunteer
speaker from the Cancer Council.

You will also be invited to attend a small morning tea in our New
Quadrangle (behind the school hall). Where coffee, tea, biscuits
and fruit buns will be served… yummm!

You will also have the AMAZING opportunity to donate to the
Cancer Council … We will be having a SILENT AUCTION
(optional), where you will be asked to fill in your full name and
contact details on an envelope (or you can have this prepared
from home). Inside the envelope, you may place any amount of
money that you would like to donate and you will then place it
in a special box that we will provide. By the end of the week,
we will process through all the envelopes, and the one with the
most amount donated, will receive a terrific Toaster and Kettle
(donated to us from Harvey Norman in Coburg). We do hope
that you participate in this charitable, fun activity. Or just simply
donate a gold coin.

We hope to see you there

Event 2

We would like to inform you that all students will be
participating in this year's Australia's Biggest Morning Tea,
on Tuesday 8th May.

The fundraising event is to raise as much funds as possible to
give to the Cancer Council Foundation. The Cancer Council will
be using these funds towards cancer research, prevention and
support.

Please send your child to school on this day, dressed with
any type of yellow item of clothing (appropriate for school, of
course) to help show their support for this event. We would also
ask that you send your child with a Gold Coin, so they may give
towards our fundraising for the Cancer Council.

The children will be attending a special assembly that morning
and given yummy, healthy, delicious fruit to eat (donated by
Duffy Hairdressing in Nth Essendon)

Thank-you for your support

Ms. Hala Faraj and Ms.Iman Habboucheh
Hosts of Australia's Biggest Morning Tea

Parents and Staff Carpark
Dear Parents,

Please use the parent’s car park to drop off your children and
only in designated car parking areas for the drop off and pick up
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of your children. As well as it being illegal and may incur a fine
it is also unsafe for all drivers and pedestrians trying to access
the school. Please be mindful of the rights of our neighbors
and refrain from obstructing/parking in private driveways or
properties.

Also, the carpark on Rogers St will is now closed from 8.25am
- 9.00am and 2.30 – 4.00pm. Under no circumstances should
parents be parking in the staff carpark. Please do not park in
the staff car park as if you are parked in there and wish to
leave once it is locked you will need to wait until we re-open
the carpark at the designated times. It is a safety issue for the
children and we appreciate your co-operation in this matter.

If you are dropping your child off at the Rogers St
carpark please ensure that:

Picking Up Your Child
Dear Parents,

If you would like to pick up your child early please do so before
3pm as any pickups after 3pm is discouraged as this may
disrupt your child’s classroom and learning. Please keep this
in mind when organising your child’s appointments with the
doctor, dentist etc.

Due to parents being unable to enter classrooms during
teaching time the office staff will kindly arrange for your child to
be released from class.

Before and After School Supervision
Parents please be aware that for the safety and wellbeing of
your child the school grounds will be supervised from 8.00am.
If you choose to bring your child earlier please be aware that
there will be no supervision until 8.00am.

After school all children will only be supervised until 4.00pm
within the quadrangle. Any children not collected by 4pm will
be taken to after school care where they will be supervised until
5.30pm. If you know you are going to be late you can call the
school office during the day to let us know you would like your
child to go to after school care.

Parents please ensure that you and your children use the
school crossing at all times when coming into and leaving the
school grounds. Talk to your children about the importance of
using the school crossing and the correct and safe way to cross
the road in order to prevent any accidents.

Important Dates to Remember

30th April School Photos Catch Up Day

3rd May Literacy & Numeracy Workshop

7th May Biggest Morning Tea for Parents

8th May UNSW Digital Competition: Year
3-5

8th May Biggest Morning Tea for Students

10th May Arabic Workshop

14th May Scholarship Applications Open

15th – 17th May NAPLAN Year 3-5

16th May Ramadan Commences (TBC)

18th May NAPLAN Year 3-5 catch up
session

4th – 8th June IBC Book Fair

8th June Report Writing Day

11th June Queen’s Birthday Holiday

15th June Eid-al-Fitr (TBC)

29th June Scholarship Applications Close

29th June Last Day of Term 2 for students

30th June – 22nd
July

Term 2 Holiday Period

• Both you and your child use the pedestrian entry
walkway to avoid children walking behind cars
and running in front of cars driving through the
car park.

• Do not leave your car stationed in front of the
office entrance while you attend to your children.
You will need to park your car in one of the
parking bays to avoid blocking traffic flow
through the carpark.
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